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Kate Lucy and Arthur Henry Odell 

Isle of Wight County Press - 12 March 1932 

NEWPORT    

    DOUBLE BEREAVEMENT.- The death occurred on Friday week of Mrs. Kate Lucy Odell, 
aged 67, the wife of Mr. Arthur Henry Odell, of 12 Crocker Street, and yesterday (Friday) the 
family were doubly bereaved  by the death of her husband, who was the same age as his 
wife. He had been employed by Messrs. W. B. Mew, Langton and Co. for many years, and 
was much respected. During his retirement he had not enjoyed good health, and he died 
after a long and painful illness very patiently borne. Much sympathy is felt with Miss Odell 
and Mr. and Mrs. W. Odell (son and daughter-in-law). The funeral of Mrs. Odell took place 
on Wednesday, the first part of the service being conducted in the Parish Church by the 
Vicar (the Rev. J. F. S. Glynn), and the interment following at Newport Cemetery. The 
mourners were Mr. and Mrs. W. Odell (son and daughter-in-law), Messrs. F. Mew (brother), 
A. Mew (son), G. and W. Odell (brothers-in-law), Mrs. R. Andrews (sister), Mrs. Mew (sister-
in-law), and Mr. and Mrs. Fruen (son-in-law add daughter). Mr. H. F. Odell, son of the 
deceased was unable to attend owing to having met with a serious accident in London. The 
arrangements were carried out by Mr. H Parnell. The funeral of Mr. A. H. Odell will take 
place on Tuesday, the first part of the service being held in the Parish Church at 2.30.  
 

 Isle of Wight County Press - 19 March 1932 

NEWPORT  

    THE FUNERAL OF MR. A. H. ODELL - took place at the Parish Church on Tuesday. The Vicar 
(the Rev. J. F. S. Glynn) officiated. The family mourners were Mr. A. F. Odell (son), Miss D. 
Odell (daughter), Mr. and Mrs. W. Odell (son and daughter-in-law), Mr. and Mrs. Fruen (son-
in-law and daughter), Messrs. G. and W. Odell (brothers), Mr. F. Mew (brother-in-law), and 
Mr. J. King.  Mr. F. H. Odell (son) was unable to attend having met with a serious accident in 
London. Mr. Parnell carried out the arrangements. - Miss Odell, 12 Crocker-street, Newport, 
wished to return sincere thanks for the many kind letters of sympathy with her in her 
double bereavement as they are too numerous to answer personally. She also thanks all 
those who sent floral tributes of respect.  
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